READING MATERIALS

READING WATERIALS

太学英语



席爱玲 主编



大学英语阅读

席爱玲 主编

黄河水利出版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

大学英语阅读/席爱玲主编, 一郑州: 黄河水利出版 社,2006.1

ISBN 7 - 80734 - 031 - 2

Ⅰ. 大 … Ⅱ. 席 … Ⅲ. 英语 – 阅读教学 – 高等学 校-教学参考资料 W.H319.4

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2005)第 159923 号

出 版 社:黄河水利出版社

地址:河南省郑州市金水路 11 号

邮政编码:450003

发行单位:黄河水利出版社

发行部电话:0371-66026940 传真:0371-66022620

E-mail: yrcp@public. zz. ha. cn

承印单位:黄河水利委员会印刷厂

开本:850 mm×1 168 mm 1/32

印张:6.25

字数:225 千字

印数:1-4 600

版次:2006年1月第1版

印次:2006年1月第1次印刷

书号: ISBN 7-80734-031-2/H·9

定价:8.00元

《大学英语阅读》

编委会

主 编 席爱玲

副主编 齐晓燕 王 黎 谢莉洁 范登伟

编 者 (以下按姓氏笔画排名)

王月霞 石克锋 朱艳梅 张 瑄 胡光全

前言

最新《大学英语课程教学要求(试行)》规定,大学英语的教学目的是培养学生的综合应用能力,特别是听说能力,使他们在今后工作和社会交往中能用英语有效地进行口头和书面的信息交流,同时增强其自主学习能力,提高综合文化素养,以适应我国社会发展和国际交流的要求。阅读能力为教学要求的六种技能之一,由了的是人人的重要性。各项技能是相互关联、互为的感,同时也会使自己更容易听懂别人的意思,并在写的时候更如行云流水般自然,可以不够,是这个目的。语言的学习离子的时候更加行石流水般自然,不一定量的名篇佳作为的就是这个目的。语言的学习离子一位地提高学生的阅读能力,我们经过精心的策划与设计,编写了这本《大学英语阅读》,它具有以下几个特点。

- 1.围绕教学大纲,选材力求做到有的放矢,最大限度 地覆盖四级考试的目标词(target word)。
- 2. 选材丰富,内容多样,兼顾文理大学生的知识层面。
- 3. 集知识性、趣味性和欣赏性于一体,内容包罗万象,十分丰富,所涉猎的范围和领域包括:工作、情感、健康、政治、文化、教育、消遣、环保等,既有历史经典片段的

回顾,又有现代生活的挑战和感悟。

- 4. 文章的风格融时尚与经典于一身, 既选摘了最新的时文佳作, 让读者学习到最新、最时尚的英语表达方法, 同时又穿插了历史文化和政治名人的演说和代表作品。
- 5.本文编者特意为每单元第一、第二篇编写了导读、 注释和阅读理解练习,并为其提供了答案与解题技巧,第 三篇为背诵篇,附有译文和生词注释。

我们已进入了 21 世纪,新世纪对大学生提出了更高的要求。本书通过严谨的课本形式,使大学生或英语爱好者在提高英语阅读能力的同时,也能得到生活的感悟、人生的启迪,对于提高大学生的英语语言运用能力和综合素质,使其成为适应时代要求的新型人才将起到一定的作用。

由于我们的经验不足,水平有限,书中有诸多不当之处,望广大读者和同仁不吝指正。

编 者 2005年11月

目 录

Unit O	ne
1.1	On the Study of the Performance of Some TopReferees of
	World Cup(1
	关于世界杯顶级裁判行为的研究
1.2	Advantages and Disadvantages of Uniforms (4
	穿制服的益处与弊端
1.3	On Studies
	论读书
Unit T	wo
2.1	Interpersonal Relationships
	人际关系
2.2	Fundamental Success Welfare Reform (17
	福利改革的初步成功
2.3	Don't Give Up (20
	不言放弃
Unit T	nree
3.1	Air Pollution Indoors
	室内空气污染
3.2	Soda Bottles Is Recycled in the United States (28
	美国饮料瓶回收利用
3.3	Youth
	青春寄语
Unit Fo	our
4.1	To Be a Complete Engineer
	想成为一名完美的工程师

・2 ・ 大学英语阅读

4.2	Dog	(39)		
	狗			
4.3	Of Beauty ·····	(42)		
	论美			
Unit Fi	ive			
5.1	The Best Recommendation	(46)		
	最佳推荐			
5.2	Details and Major Objective	(49)		
	细节与整体目标的关系			
5.3	Leadership VS. Teamwork	(52)		
	领导才能与合作精神之比较			
Unit Six				
6.1	Children's Self-esteem	(58)		
	孩子的自尊心			
6.2	Why People Should Keep Active Not Only Physically But Also			
	Mentally	(61)		
	为什么人们不仅要经常参加体育活动,而且要积极参加脑力			
	劳动			
6.3	Communicating a Sense of Personal Power	(64)		
	展现个人魅力的交流			
Unit Se	even			
7.1	Computer Criminals	(70)		
	计算机罪犯			
7.2	The Characteristics of Good Newspaper	(73)		
	好报纸的特点			
7.3	Smile! You'll Fell Better	(76)		
	微笑! 你将感觉更好!			
Unit Eight				
8.1	A Good Experience	(80)		
	经验之谈			

8.2	The Necessity of Napping
0.2	The Necessity of Napping
0.7	
8.3	Peace-making and Peace-keeping ······ (86) 和平的实现及维护
Unit N	Nine
9.1	The Type of Jealousy (91)
	嫉妒的种类
9.2	The Making of Prodigies (94)
	创造神童
9.3	On Ambition ····· (98)
	论野心
Unit T	en
10.	1 Australia Today(103)
	今日澳洲
10.	2 Conservation or Wasted Effort? (107)
	保护还是徒劳?
10.	3 If I Were a Boy Again ····· (110)
	假如我再回到童年
Unit E	leven
11.	Money-Laundering — a Simple Guide ····· (116)
	洗钱黑幕
11.	2 Black Holes
	黑洞
11.	3 Inaugural Speech ····· (125)
	就职演讲
Unit T	welve
12.	Happiness (131)
	幸福
12.	Pressure Sends Single Parents to Early Grave (135)
	压力把单身父母早早送人坟墓

・4 ・ 大学英语阅读

12.3	Put a Little Love in Your Life ······	(140)
	给生活多一份爱	
Unit Th	irteen	
13.1	Dieting Your Way to Health	(144)
	有益健康的节食方式	
13.2	A Unique Feature of the English Countryside ·····	(148)
	英国乡村独有的一道风景	
13.3	Blood, Toil, Sweat and Tears	(151)
	热血、辛劳、汗水和眼泪	
Unit Fo	urteen	
14.1	Car: on a Road to Nowhere	(157)
	汽车,发展前景扑朔迷离	
14.2	The Business of America is Business	(162)
	美国的商业是真正的商业	
14.3	Four Freedoms ·····	(165)
	四大自由	
Unit Fif	teen	
15.1	How to Relax in a Crowd	(172)
	如何在人群中放松	
15.2	The Commercial Exploitation of Women for New Fashions in	
	Clothing .	
	妇女受时装牵制遭受商业剥削	(180)
15.3	Sorrows of the Millionaire	(183)
	百万富翁的悲哀	

Unit One

1.1 On the Study of the Performance of Some Top Referees of World Cup

关于世界杯顶级裁判行为的研究

本文介绍了一名研究人员对一些顶级裁判的裁决评分行为进行了研究,其研究结果大大出乎人们意料;指出裁判在比赛中应该处于的最佳位置和其运动的最佳速度。

Long after the 1998 World Cup was won, disappointed fans were still cursing the disputed refereeing(裁判) decisions¹ that denied victory to their team. A researcher was appointed to study the performance of some top referees.

The researcher organized an experimental tournament(锦标赛) involving four youth teams. Each match lasted an hour, divided into three periods of 20 minutes during which different referees were in charge².

Observers noted down the referees' errors, of which there were 61 over the tournament. Converted to a standard match of 90 minutes, each referee made almost 23 mistakes, a remarkably high number.

The researcher then studied the videotapes to analyze the

matches in detail. Surprisingly, he found that errors were more likely when the referees were close to the incident. When the officials got it right, they were, on average, 17 meters away from the action. The average distance in the case of errors was 12 meters. The research shows the optimum(最佳的)distance is about 20 meters.

There also seemed to be an optimum speed. Correct decisions came when the referees were moving at a speed of about 2 meters per second. The average speed for errors was 4 meters per second.

If FIFA, football's international ruling body, wants to improve the standard of refereeing at the next World Cup, it should encourage referees to keep their eyes on³ the action from a distance, rather than rushing to keep up with the ball, the researcher argues.

He also says that FIFA's insistence that referees should retire at age 45 may be misguided. If keeping up with the action is not so important, their physical condition is less critical.

Notes:

- 1. the disputed refereeing(裁判)decisions 有争议的裁判决定
- 2. were in charge 负责
- 3. keep their eyes on 把注意力放在 ……

Happiness lies, first of all, in health.

★ Curtis
幸福首先在于健康。

★ 柯蒂斯

Comprehension

I . Answer the following questions.

- 1. Were disappointed fans still cursing the disputed refereeing decisions long after the 1998 World Cup was won?
- 2. What was a researcher appointed to do?
- 3. What dose the research show?
- 4. What dose FIFA want to improve at the next World Cup?
- ${\rm I\hspace{-.1em}I}$. Choose the best answer for each of the following statements.
- 1. The experiment conducted by the researcher was meant to
 - A) review the decisions of referees at the 1998 World Cup
 - B) analyze the causes of errors made by football referees
 - C) set a standard for football refereeing
 - D) reexamine the rules for football refereeing
- 2. The number of refereeing errors in the experimental matches was
 - A) slightly above average
 - B) higher than in the 1998 World Cup
 - C) quite unexpected
 - D) as high as in a standard match
- 3. The findings of the experiment show that _____.
 - A) errors are more likely when a referee keeps close to the ball
 - B) the farther the referee is from the incident, the fewer the errors
 - C) the more slowly the referee runs, the more likely will errors occur
 - D) errors are less likely when a referee stays in one spot

- 4. The word "officials" (Line 3, Para. 4) most probably refers to
 - A) the researchers involved in the experiment
 - B) the inspectors of the football tournament
 - C) the referees of the football tournament
 - D) the observers at the site of the experiment
- 5. What is one of the possible conclusions of the experiment?
 - A) The ideal retirement age for an experienced football referee is 45.
 - B) Age should not be the chief consideration in choosing a football referee.
 - C) A football referee should be as young and energetic as possible.
 - D) An experienced football referee can do well even when in poor physical condition.

1.2 Advantages and Disadvantages of Uniforms

穿制服的益处与弊端

虽然美国人以多样化和个性为荣,但却对穿制服情有独钟,这 真让人感到不可思议。在大多数人眼中,制服比百姓的服装看起 来更职业化,但也有人反对穿制服,原因是制服缺乏多样化,使人 丧失了个性。本文论述了美国人喜欢制服的原因,同时也指出了 制服所带来的问题。 Americans are proud of their variety and individuality, yet they love and respect few things more than a uniform, whether it is the uniform of an elevator operator or the uniform of a five-star general. Why are uniforms so popular in the United States?

Among the arguments for uniforms, one of the first is that in the eyes of most people they look more professional than civilian(百姓的) clothes. People have become conditioned to expect superior quality from a man who wears a uniform. The television repairman who wears uniform tends to¹ inspire more trust than one who appears in civilian clothes. Faith in the skill of a garage mechanic is increased by a uniform. What easier way is there for a nurse, a policeman, a barber, or a waiter to lose professional identity(身份) than to step out of uniform?

Uniforms also have many practical benefits. They save on other clothes. They save on laundry bills. They are tax-deductible(可减税的). They are often more comfortable and more durable² than civilian clothes.

Primary among the arguments against uniforms is their lack of³ variety and the consequent loss of individuality experienced by people who must wear them. Though there are many types of uniforms, the wearer of any particular type is generally stuck with it, without change, until retirement. When people look alike, they tend to think, speak, and act similarly, on the job at least.

Uniforms also give rise to some practical problems⁴. Though they are long-lasting, often their initial expense is greater than the cost of civilian clothes. Some uniforms are also expensive to maintain, requiring professional dry cleaning rather than the home laundering possible with many types of civilian clothes.

Notes:

- 1. tends to 往往
- 2. more durable 耐穿
- 3. lack of 缺乏
- 4. give rise to some practical problems 产生一些实际问题

He laughs best who laughs last.

★ Scott

谁笑到最后,谁就笑得最美。

★ 司各脱

Comprehension

Choose the best answer for each of the following statements.

1.	It is surprising that Americans who worship variety and individu-
	ality
	A) still judge a man by his clothes
	B) hold the uniform in such high regard
	C) enjoy having a professional identity
	D) will respect an elevator operator as much as a general in uniform
2.	People are accustomed to think that a man in uniform
	A) suggests quality work
	B) discards his social identity
	C) appears to be more practical
	D) looks superior to a person in civilian clothes
3.	The chief function of a uniform is to
	A) provide practical benefits to the wearer

- B) make the wearer catch the public eye
- C) inspire the wearer's confidence in himself
- D) provide the wearer with a professional identity
- 4. According to the passage, people wearing uniforms _____.
 - A) are usually helpful
 - B) have little or no individual freedom
 - C) tend to lose their individuality
 - D) enjoy greater popularity
- 5. The best title for this passage would be _____.
 - A) Uniforms and Society
 - B) The Importance of Wearing a Uniform
 - C) Practical Benefits of Wearing a Uniform
 - D) Advantages and Disadvantages of Uniforms

1.3 On Studies

论读书

本文作者弗朗西斯·培根(Francis Bacon, 1561~1626)是英国著名的唯物主义哲学家和科学家,也是第一个提出"知识就是力量"的人。培根在文艺复兴时期的巨人中被尊称为哲学史和科学史上划时代的人物。读一本好书如同交一个好友。读书能陶冶人的性情,增长人的知识。古今中外,文人学者对读书都有许多精辟的论述。培根的论读书是人们耳熟能详的经典中的经典,即使今日读来,依然有指点迷津之大家气势。

Studies serve for delight, for ornament1, and for ability. Their